DPC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
January 16, 2008
Members in Attendance:  Gary Wirt, Wanda Boston, Kevin Murphy, Burley Melton, Guy Perrotti and Erica Heiman
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES
	
	The minutes from the September 2007 meeting were approved.

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	INTERIM HOSPITAL DIRECTOR
Staffing

Unit Structure

Patient aggression

Committees

Unit closure

Lighting and cameras


	Committee thanked Guy Perrotti for stepping in as the Interim Hospital Director at a difficult time.
G. Perrotti discussed his previous tenure at DPC and current experience as Division Director of Aging and Adults with Physical Disabilities.

G. Perrotti stated his focus is on staff recruiting for several key vacancies.  He is also considering experts to coach new executives. The DPC has contacted agencies who recruit people on a contract base until we find quality permanent employees.

Discussed the reclassification initiative. NA vacancies were re-classed to Activity Therapist I in order to increase the level of skill and knowledge. 

G. Perrotti has met with Nurse Recruiter to do more with Del Tech and other tech schools. They are looking at ways to get the word out to hire new people. Discussed large number of employees unavailable for work and ability to hire seasonal employees to provide coverage.
Discussed current unit structure and Governor’s Task Force recommendations for restructuring. 
G. Perrotti discussed his plan for a stronger administrative and supervisory presence on the units after 4:00 p.m. daily.

Secretary Meconi, Renata Henry and G. Perrotti are reviewing patient to patient aggression and to better safeguard victims while notifying police and still providing therapeutic care.  
W. Boston asked whether police are trained on how to handle people in these circumstances.

G. Wirt asked if there has been a shift yet as far as the recommendation for an oversight committee on PM 46s. He mentioned Human Rights committee of non-state employees to review cases with redacted information 

G. Perrotti discussed the key to getting the investigation started immediately no matter what time of day. If it is serious, they call Ken Creasey after hours. 

Discussed whether Patient Rights committee is still in existence.
G. Perrotti discussed the unit closure and discussion on which unit it will be. Stated 35 patients are able to move to group homes or supervised apartments. 

G. Perrotti discussed the increased lighting in the parking lots and cameras on units.
	G. Perrotti stated a new Director will be in place next month. Prior to beginning he will come down to view the hospital and tour.

Update.
Informational.

There are no CNA or LPN vacancies, but we are approved to hire 15 seasonal CNAs.

G. Perrotti stated it is in preliminary stages, the new Director will provide feedback.

Staff has provided feedback. The DPC will meet with state police shortly to discuss.
G. Perrotti will raise this issue at meeting.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Update.



	NEW HOSPITAL
	Discussed the new hospital, the number of beds and cost to build. G. Wirt stated the Governor’s Task Force recommended the hospital should be built as soon as possible, but requested clarification on why it should be a certain size. Suggested R. Henry have a Master’s degree student figure numbers for their thesis.
W. Boston mentioned the rate increase each year.

Discussed the need of allowance for an aging population.
	G. Wirt said the Governor committed to new hospital but is reviewing the cost and size. 
Informational.

Informational.

	RETIREMENT
	K. Murphy asked about concern as employees approach retirement
	Informational.

	FUTURE OF COMMITTEE
	The Governor’s Task Force recommended the DPC Advisory Council should be expanded with more community oversight in a direct role with DPC.  G. Wirt is not sure of the future.

G. Wirt discussed the Governing Board from the past. Not aware there is this board anywhere.

A motion was made and seconded that the DPC Advisory committee expresses their vote of confidence in the finding of the report from DPC Task Force and urge the Governor, Secretary, and Division Director to move forward with its implementation.
	Update.
Informational.

Update.

	NEXT MEETING
	Recorded next meeting dates: 3/19, 5/21, 7/15
	The next meeting is scheduled for March 19, 2008 at 2:30 pm in the Executive Conference Room.
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